New Jersey Geospatial Forum – September 18, 2015

Meeting Minutes – Executive Committee Meeting
The Executive Committee meeting was held on September 18, 2015, at 1:30 p.m.  
Attendees:  Andy Rowan, Craig Coutros, Steve Eckhardt, Jennifer Whytlaw, Chris McClain & Patty Leidner, Dom Elefante, Don Walby
Call to Order 1:30 p.m., Minutes are for the last meeting were not yet available.

Updates:

State GIO:  
No report

Regional:  
No report
State:  Craig Coutros 

Elevation:  Data was delivered to DEP from USGS for the Northeast NJ Supplemental LiDAR collection project.   DEP –BGIS is processing the data to update the statewide 10ft DEM, currently working on Meadowlands/NE and  Sussex/NW collections and waiting on the Coastal and DVRPC data.

County:  No report, other than the announcements at the General Meeting.  County/Local might try for another meeting in conjunction with the NJDEP Storm Water Meeting.

Federal:  
No report

Local:  

No report

Educational:  
No report 

Private:  
No report 

Survey:  New Jersey Society of Professional Land Surveyors is reactivating the GIS/LIS Committee. Dawn McCall will be the Committee Chairperson.  They will be working on a boundaries taskforce. NJSPLS & MAC URISA will be working more closely together in the future. This is a good opportunity to facilitate the exchange of knowledge and information.

NGO:  
No report 

 Taskforces & Other ongoing efforts:

a. Elevation – 6 Northeastern Counties LiDAR data is available.  State is working on incorporating this into the statewide 10ft DEM, hopefully by the end of September. USGS is requiring matching funding for any future projects.  Projects will be announced via Broad Area Announcements.

b. Address – Still active, but no recent meetings.  Chris is working on a statewide point layer where the point is inside the parcel but closer to the road. Addresses from MODIV, zip and zip name from postal service data. The adjacent road segment’s id will be included in the point’s attributes.

A zoning taskforce request was presented with the following mission and identified objectives.  
1. Provide an inventory of zoning data currently available
2. Identify planned or proposed updates to zoning data

3. Identify areas where digital zoning data does not exist

4. Identify potential resources to get data into digital format or to help establish a regular maintenance schedule

Barbara Faga is a Professor of Practice at the Bloustein School and has agreed to chair this taskforce.   
Jennifer Whytlaw will be the Executive Committee liaison to the taskforce.  

Barbara Faga’s bio:

Barbara Faga joins the Bloustein School following a 30-year career as an author, professor and professional urban planner, having worked with communities to enhance the public’s perception of landscape architecture and urban design. Barbara joined AECOM (then EDAW) in 1980. She was elected to EDAW’s board of directors in 1989 and served as chair from 1996 to 2005 in recognition of her accomplishments and contributions, not only to the company, but to making the world a better place. As a leader, Barbara embraces the powerful impact she has on the society of landscape architects and urban planners.  And she continues to be an inspirational mentor to young professionals and speaks regularly at universities. Barbara is considered a leader in advocacy and participatory planning processes, leading high-profile public and private commissions internationally and within the United States.

With extensive experience directing complex teams on large, time-sensitive assignments, her projects have been recognized with global awards for works with housing and community development plans, downtown revitalization, waterfront development and public parks. In 2007, Barbara was named one of the top 15 women who are changing the world of architecture by Design Intelligence. She received the Distinguished Alumni Award in landscape architecture from Michigan State University and is a Fellow of the American Landscape Architecture Association. Barbara is the author of several books and articles, and one of her books, Designing Public Consensus: The Civic Theater of Community Participation for Architects, Landscape Architects, Planners and Urban Designers is required for many graduate-level design and planning students.

Patty moved to establish the Zoning Taskforce, Craig seconded the motion. All were in favor.
Discussion of other possible future presenters.  
Don Walby will look into a presentation on advances in Aerial Photography.  

Jennifer Whytlaw, has a line on a possible presentation regarding the Policy Map application (see http://www.policymap.com/)

Craig Coutros suggested a presentation on the new land use land cover layer, by John Reiser. Everyone felt that 2 presentations would be best.  There were 4 presentations at today’s general meeting and it seemed rushed. 

Matt Mathan from Union County has volunteered to speak about their recent project (asset management system?). Andy can get more detail.
Chris McClain, will oversee the upcoming Executive Committee Elections. Nominations are open. He will set a closing date for nominations and an election date.  There was discussion about eligibility for nomination.  A person must meet the eligibility requirements (attendance at 2 meetings in the past year or task force participation) at the time nominations start (September 18th). We would have to look at sign in sheets to see if anyone was eligible for the open positions.
Meeting was adjourned at 2:45 p.m.
